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Project overview 
A major upgrade to Oran Park Public school was completed in January 2020. To address the population 
growth and enrolment demand in the southwest Sydney area, stage 2 of the Oran Park Public School 
upgrade is now underway. The project will deliver: 

▪ 16 new learning spaces, student amenities and services  
▪ refurbishment of kiln room into a store room 
▪ refurbishment of Level 1 general learning spaces into the admin and staff area 
▪ refurbishment works to the special programs room in the library 
▪ landscaping works  
▪ extension to the existing kiss and ride with new vehicular entry off Dick Johnson Drive. 

Site establishment 
Site establishment activities to prepare and clear the site for construction will begin in May 2023 (see 
site map overleaf). The initial works will include: 

▪ installing fencing, site compound, and hardstand area 
▪ clearing the site and removing street trees 
▪ delivering building materials 
▪ constructing a driveway on Dick Johnson Drive 
▪ bulk excavation 
▪ installing in-ground services. 

During the driveway works for the extension to the existing kiss and ride area, we will be closing a lane of 
traffic along Dick Johnson Drive (see site map overleaf). We will limit the impact on pick-up and drop-off 
by opening the lane temporarily at these times. 

Management of construction impacts 
Construction planning will be designed to have minimal impact on school operations. Safety measures 
such as hoardings, signage and separate access points will be in place to ensure students are not able to 
enter the construction site. Students will continue using the current entrance on South Circuit.  

Where possible site deliveries will be scheduled outside of school drop off and pick up times. Traffic 
control personnel will be on site to assist with traffic and pedestrian management during substantial 
deliveries. 

Work will take place between 7:00am and 6:00pm from Monday to Friday and between 8:00am and 
1:00pm on Saturday. No work is currently proposed for Sundays or public holidays. 

The safety of the school’s students, staff and the local community is our highest priority. We are working 
closely with the school leadership to manage construction impacts and find solutions to ensure school 
operations are appropriately maintained.  

For information about how we manage construction impacts please visit: 
https://www.schoolinfrastructure.nsw.gov.au/what-we-do/we-build-schools/managingconstructionimpacts.html  
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A site map of Oran Park Public School during stage 2 works 
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